

22 Sept. '45

-San Jose, Mindoro

Dear Fran,

The day after I sent you my 17 Sept. letter, I learned that our whole deal of going to Batangas was called off. Consequently, there's little likelihood that we'll be seeing each other here in the Philippines. See you in the States! - soon, I hope and pray.

At one time, there was quite a bit of air traffic on the strips down here, and to get to Luzon didn't entail too much difficulty, but now, all the strips have been abandoned, so there's no other way to leave the island except swimming - and I forgot to bring my water-wings.

We're still waiting for our C.O.'s return and the news

whether we leave Mindoro or
not. If it should happen that
we do, I doubt that it will
be to Luzon. Evidently fate
is against my being that fortunate.

- Take it easy.

- Eugene

PFC. E. DEMBINUKI, 32699420
BTRY A, 205TH AAA.
APO 321, 90 PM, SFERISCO

75



1/3 F. J. SHIELDS

Co. C, 3186 SIG. SER. BN.

APO 75

— INTER-ISLAND